
 
 

 
 

DLM Forum Members’ Meeting 
Copenhagen, 4–5 November 2025 

 
“Archives in a New Geopolitical Era” 

 
Call for Contributions 

 
The DLM Forum is seeking contributions for our upcoming members’ meeting, to be 
hosted by the Danish National Archives in Copenhagen, 4–5 November 2025. 
 
The DLM Forum Members’ Meeting provides an opportunity to meet and discuss data 
management and digital archiving with other members coming from public archives, 
research institutions, IT companies and many more. 
 
The theme of the meeting is “Archives in a New Geopolitical Era”. We face a complex 
geopolitical landscape marked by ongoing war and conflicts, uncertain alliances, 
dependencies on foreign IT-giants, artificial intelligence, artificial information, and 
increasing political interest in public data. How can archives maintain their role as 
keepers of trustworthy information? 
 
For the members’ meeting in Copenhagen, we are calling for presentations, panels, and 
workshops related to all aspects of data management and digital archiving. 
 
The programme has two parallel tracks. One track will follow the chronological order of 
data inspired by the OAIS, from creation over appraisal, ingest, preservation, and to 
access – managing the lifecycle of data. The other track will be totally open at the outset, 
and its final structure in the programme will depend on your contributions! 
 
Regardless of the track, the contributions could be 20-25-minute presentations, panels, 
or workshops. In the programme, we will try to mix participants from different 
institutions within the sessions. 
 
The event will mainly take place on-site, and contributors are expected to be present 
in Copenhagen. Please note that the DLM Forum does not reimburse speakers for their 
travel expenses or pay any performers’ fees. 
 
Please submit your proposal for the programme by using the submission form 
on our website no later than 14 September 2025. 
 
We plan to open registration in the middle of August and publish the programme at the 
end of September. If you would like to know more or have any questions, please contact 
us at: secretariat@dlmforum.eu. 


